



Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting Minutes - Sunday 12Feb2023 
  

PCRC 2023 Membership Dues Can Be Paid Anytime Now!


*** Jim Rendahl sent invitations to join the meeting using Zoom.  if you are interested in participating in our Zoom 
Meetings send your e-mail address to “jimi_x@comcast.net" so he can include/invite you to join our next meeting.  
You only need to send your e-mail address to Jim once and he will include you in future Zoom Meeting Invitations.  If 
you don’t see the invitation in your “Inbox” be sure to check your “Junk Mail”. ***


Chuck Barsness call the Zoom meeting to order at 1PM at The Shed.  Dan Muller was unable to attend.


Membership Report - Chuck Barsness - 2023 Pioneer Chapter Riders Club (PCRC) Membership Dues can be paid 
anytime now.  Our membership runs from Jan 1st thru Dec 31st each year and costs $25.


Treasurer’s Report - Doug Bruns - Our accounts are in good shape. Your $25 - 2023 dues can be paid any time now!  
You can go online to join or renew your membership at “ehridersclub.com" and use PayPal to pay your dues. Or, you 
can make a check out to Pioneer Chapter Riders Club and send your dues check to Doug Bruns, PCRC Treasurer, 
19219 Estate Ave, Farmington MN 55024.


Agenda Items included:


-  Election of our PCRC Treasurer will be at the March Meeting.  Doug Bruns was nominated for the position.  


-  Membership Gift for 2023 - The PCRC Patches are in and each member will receive two 4.5” patches. See 
attachment!

 

-  2023 Summer Rides and Annual PCRC Luncheon - It was decided to have our Annual PCRC Luncheon at Tomah 
WI again.  It was well attended last year.  Also we discussed returning to John Strandell’s Museum in Watertown SD 
again this summer.  Everyone that joined us last year really enjoyed his Museum and he and Bobbi’s hospitality.  
Dates for these events will be decided at a future meeting.  


-  2023 Rally Discussion/Planning - Aug23-27 2023 - The 24th Annual Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Rally.  
Discussion was had about Rally costs.  We are looking at using some of the funds left to us from the sale of James 
Parnham’s bikes to reduce the cost to the individual attendee.  Possible Thursday, Friday, and Saturday ride routes 
were discussed.


-  We currently have 11 Super Xs at the Shed.  At this point one is being worked on and 5 other Xs are waiting to be 
worked on.  If you are in need of something let us know.


-  The March meeting will be Sunday March 12th, 2023.  It will be held at 1 pm at The Shed - in the JTN 
Communications Bldg - 5465 212St W Farmington MN - (NE corner of Co 50 & Pilot Knob Road) - Go around to the 
west side (Pilot Knob Rd side) to The Shed. 


Chuck Barsness

PCRC Secretary 

612-865-1758. 

x_twin@hotmail.com

http://ehridersclub.com

